There's no sense at all in the building of houses in the field Ref site Wem012. The
devastating floods of this winter surely adds attention to building on flood plains. The
proposed site is extremely marshy leaving the bungalows against the proposed field flooded
as soon as the heavy rainfalls appear. The infrastructure is not compatable, the traffic in and
out is dangerous at the moment, more traffic would be very worrying.Our other great
concern is the sewerage and water table. We have had to call Severn Trent to unblock
drains numerous times. Infact far to often. The smell is very upsetting. The last callout to
Severn Trent was March 21st. The sewerage can't cope now. So what will the outcome be?

C&CA Wainwright

This is a follow on from our letter dated May 28th 2012.





